
NEOkla Club Meeting   July 11, 2017  
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Jason Baney – Assistant RE, 
Kathryn Roehmer - Treasurer, Betty Martin - Secretary, Neil Cox, Jeff Maize, 
James Stowers, Mike Tritt, and George Walker.  The minutes of the June 
meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as presented. 
 
Solo Report – Jason Baney:  There were 90 drivers at the June 25 event.  The 
next event is July 23.  The September solo will be another co-event with 
Oklahoma Region. 
 
Club Racing Report - Neil Cox: Neil is serving on a National Planning 
Committee formed to discuss ways to improve SCCA road racing. During a 
conference call requested by Chris Albin, our Area Director, the status of MIDIV 
Racing was discussed.  Two events originally scheduled for 2017 have been 
canceled.  A MIDIV committee was formed to address racing within this division.  
Neil will also serve on this committee. 
 
Road Rally Report- George Walker:  George reported that the rally scheduled 
for August has been canceled due to health problems that the rallymaster, Garry 
Deaton, has experienced. 
 
Mike Halley announced a Rally Sprint event to be held at Hallett Motor Racing 
Circuit on November 25.  He requested a $500.00 budget.  Neil Cox moved to 
approve the budget.  Betty Martin seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
The next meeting will be August 8 at BurnCo, 1728 S. Boston. 
 
Betty Martin 


